
 
 
 
To: Board of Education 
 
From: David Cunningham, executive director of human resources/chief legal counsel,  
 
Re: Land Transfer from USD #464 Tonganoxie Public Schools to USD #497 
 Lawrence Public Schools 
 
Date: October 8, 2018 
 
 
Background: 
Joanna Krise has two children who attend Liberty Memorial Central Middle School.  She 
has another child who will begin school as a kindergartener at Woodlawn next fall.  Her 
residence is currently situated within the USD #464 boundaries even though they have a 
Lawrence address.  Ms. Krise has petitioned the USD #464 board of education and they 
have agreed to transfer the land to USD #497.  There is a specific procedure to effect a 
transfer that includes approval of the State Board of Education. The first step for the 
USD #497 Board of Education is to agree to receive the land transfer and authorize staff 
to work with the USD #464 board to complete and file the application and supporting 
documents with the State Board of Education. 
 
 
Recommendation: 
Staff recommends the board approve the request to transfer the Krise property from 
USD #464 to USD #497 and to complete and file the application and supporting 
documents with the State Board of Education. 
 
 
Motion: 
“I move that the Board of Education approve the request to transfer the Krise property 
from USD #464 to USD #497 and to complete and file the application and supporting 
documents with the State Board of Education.” 
 

 


